Right to Repair Submission

To whom it may concern,
My name is Otis Carmichael and I am a student living away from home. In my situation I must be frugal with my expenses, and my environmental concern compels me to always seek to reuse rather than buying something new. My intent is always to buy something of high quality that I know will last me for many years, rather than lower quality items that are intended to break and be repurchased again and again. However, the current state of capitalism in Australia prevents me from doing this, as profit seeking companies find it more sustainable, in no form other than economically to create cheap products with horrible wastage and barely any opportunity for repairing, reusing or even recycling. Nowhere is this more apparent than in smartphones, as they are designed to have their screen easily cracked and their battery capacity disappear. If you want to get this repaired you can go to an independent business who can fix it for an affordable rate, but this will breach your warranty. These corporations make it easier to just buy another of their phones rather than make a simple repair, resulting in devastating e-waste. 
The right to repair must be enforced with legislation, allowing people to choose to fix their items without being bankrupted in the process. 

Regards,
Otis Carmichael
